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BACKGROUND 
 
The purpose of the study session is to review the actuarial report prepared for the City 
by an independent actuary, Bartel Associates LLC, which specifically examines the 
demographics of the City’s employee population, the financial status of the City’s 
California Public Employees Retirement System (CalPERS) account at a specific point 
in time, and the impact of a variety of changes to the plan enacted since the prior 
actuarial report completed in 2011 or changes anticipated to be enacted in 2014.  The 
City periodically authorizes such independent actuarial reports to assist with its financial 
planning and budget policy.  
 
The State and CalPERS have enacted changes in the last 12 months that will 
significantly impact the City’s CalPERS rates through fiscal year 2019/20 and going 
forward.  CalPERS will likely make additional changes this fiscal year that will further 
impact rates going forward. 
 
During this study session, Mr. Bartel will identify the impact the following actions have 
had on the City’s CalPERS rates: 
 

1. Changes in pension formulas made by both the City and the State 
• On July 8, 2011 the City enacted a second tier retirement formula for new 

employees. 
• On January 1, 2013 the state legislated pension changes including a new tier 

of retirement formula for employees newly entering CalPERS through the 
Public Employee Pension Reform Act (PEPRA). 
 

2. Changes in CalPERS’ calculation of amortization and smoothing rates.  On April 
17, 2013 (per attached Circular)  the CalPERS Board voted to employ an 
amortization and smoothing policy that pays for all gains/losses over a fixed 30 
year period with the increases or decreases in the rate spread directly over a 5-
year period.  The change is intended to establish rates that balance the need to 
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address the increase in unfunded plan liabilities, recognize current market 
valuation of the fund, and manage future volatility of the rates.  

Mr. Bartel will also identify the impact of future changes CalPERS will consider in 
January, 2014:  a reduction in the discount rate (the assumed rate of investment 
earnings); and, a change in assumptions regarding generational mortality (longevity). 
 
The results of this report will be used to: conduct problem-solving sessions with our 
employees; assist in development of the City’s 5-year forecast and  budget priorities. 
 
Attachments: 
 

• CalPERS Circular Letter dated April 26, 2013 titled “Employer Rate Increases 
Due to Amortization and Smoothing Policy Changes” 

• GASB Statement 
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